

МЕЖРЕГИОНАЛЬНАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА МПГУ ДЛЯ ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО ИНОСТРАННЫМ ЯЗЫКАМ 2017-2018 (АНГЛИЙСКИЙ)

II ТУР

ЗАДАНИЯ ДЛЯ 9 КЛАССА

Вариант № 1

Вариант 1

Раздел 1: Аудирование

Listen to the recording and decide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

	1
1	Brad Andrews doesn't know why DJs have become so popular today.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
2	The job of a DJ involves mixing tracks to create a totally new sound.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
3	Dedicated clubbers can go to another country for a night to enjoy music
	and come back home next day.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
4	A gig requires much preparation, approximately 2 or 3 hours.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:

5	There is a tendency for famous musicians to separate from DJs in creative
	work.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
Com	plete the sentences according to the recording. Use one word for each
gap	
6	The quality of your time in the club depends very much on the
0	of the DJ.
	1
7	A lot of DJs should have a in music to be able
	to compose gigs.
8	People go to see their favourite DJs like go to
	see bands.
9	The speaker needs to relax his mind by doing
	to get ready for the concert.
10	nuo quo nomo a con novo ha vasad ta sessiva tus alsa
10	programmes can now be used to make tracks
	quicker.

Раздел 2: Чтение

Read the text and do the test. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

Hot weather makes your heart pump harder, and if you're not very fit, you start to understand why the majority of mountain rescue statistics are made up from summer walkers suffering heart attacks. Heat exhaustion is quite easy to get when you're making a great physical effort. It happens when your body can't produce enough sweat to keep you cool.

The answer is to keep up your water intake. It's a good idea to drink a pint of water for every 10 degrees Fahrenheit every 24 hours. So, if the temperature is in the 70s, and you are doing a five-hour walk, you'll need a minimum of around one and a half pints of water. It's vital that you don't wait until you develop a raging thirst before you stop for a drink keep taking regular swigs from your water bottle.

Many walkers flavour their water with fruit juice, which makes it a lot more palatable. You could even use one of the isotonic drinks made for athletes, which replace the body's salts lost through sweating. Powders such as Dioralyte, which you may have in the house as a treatment for diarrhoea, will do the job just as well, as its main aim is also effective rehydration.

Given that evaporation is your body's cooling mechanism, you can help things along with an external application of water. Soaking your hat with water is a great way to cool the head, though if the sun is beating down, it will probably dry off almost immediately. Better still then if you can plunge into a river or the sea fully-clothed. And if that's not possible, then at least take off your boots and socks and paddle in a cool stream.

Walking in the heat increases the rate at which your feet swell, which can lead to feeling the feet tight in your boots. Cool water from a stream reduces any swelling and helps general foot comfort. At the same time, you can check out your feet for signs of blisters. Extra sweating makes the skin softer and increases the chance of blisters forming, in the same way as when water leaks into your boots and gets to your feet.

As for what clothing you wear, this should be lightweight and reasonably loose-fitting. Tight clothing will feel uncomfortable and may even lead to the formation of an irritating rash known as "prickly heat" on your skin. The answer, if this does develop, is to try and stay cool as much as possible. Do this

by either keeping in the shade, or washing the affected area with cold water, but without soap. But prevention is by far the best approach, so keep your clothing light.

It's understandable to want to remove any extraneous clothing when it's extremely hot, but it doesn't really make much sense to take off T-shirts. The sun's rays can be quite strong, and shoulders are always very sensitive to sunburn. This is the worst place to be red and sore when you are wearing a heavy rucksack on your back. Wearing shorts can also create problems for walkers, as the backs of the legs can catch the sun very easily.

In fact, those days when an apparently harmless breeze is blowing can be the most deceptive. It might not feel so hot, so you probably won't notice the damage being done so soon. As on every other day then, a good strong sun cream should therefore be applied to any skin which is exposed. Make the most of the summer, but treat the sun with the respect it deserves.

11	Who has the text been written for?
	1) People who go walking in the summer.
	2) Walkers who are unfit.
	3) People who go walking in hot weather.
	Ответ:
12	"Soaking your hat with water is a great way to cool the head, though if the sun isbeating down, it will probably dry off almost immediately."
	The word "it" refers to
	1) the sun.
	2) your hat.
	3) the head.
	Ответ:
13	According to the text, when might your feet suffer?

1) When they cool down.

3) When they are wet.

Ответ:

2) If you have to walk through water.

	14	"It's understandable to want to remove any <u>extraneous clothing</u> when it'se
		xtremely hot"
		What does the writer mean by "extraneous clothing"?
		1) Clothing which is no longer needed to keep you warm.
		2) Clothing which is too tight.
		3) Clothing which is too heavy to wear.
		Ответ:
	15	According to the writer, when are the walkers particularly at risk from the
١		effects of the sun?
		1) When there is a strong wind.
		2) If the suncream is not strong enough.
		3) When they are unaware of the sun.
		Otret:
		Ответ:
		Ответ:
	De	
		ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box
		ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the
		ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the
	te	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box
	te	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks.
	te	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True
	te	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False
	te	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False
	16	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated
	te	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated OTBET:
	16	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated Other: Dioralyte and isotonic drinks have different effects.
	16	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated Other: Dioralyte and isotonic drinks have different effects. 1) True
	16	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated Other: Dioralyte and isotonic drinks have different effects.
	16	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated OTBET: Dioralyte and isotonic drinks have different effects. 1) True 2) False
	16	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated OTBET: Dioralyte and isotonic drinks have different effects. 1) True 2) False
	16	cecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the xt. Write the number of the correct answer in the box The writer says that hot weather requires walkers to have frequent drinks. True False Not stated Other: Dioralyte and isotonic drinks have different effects. True False Not stated

18	It's better to wear loose-fitting clothing because it keeps you cool.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
19	It's no the best idea to take off your T-shirt
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
20	The message of the text is that summer is the worst season to walk.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	5) Tior stated
	Ответ:

Раздел 3: Лексика

Choose the correct words below the text to fill in the gaps (21-25). Write the number of the correct answer in the box

Ther	e is always a questio	n if it's better to go on a p	oackage 21		
or to	or to travel independently? I suppose the answer depends on what kind or				
pers	person you are. A complicated tour organized by a travel 22				
has	some advantages.	You have an itinerary,	which gives you definite		
			list of all your destinations.		
The	accommodation may	be cheaper if you 24	it in advance		
On t	he other hand, arrang	ing your own trip can be	fun. Many students		
25 _	or	buy cheap train tickets,	and have the best holidays		
ever	•				
21	1) tour	2) journey	3) travel		
	Ответ:				
22	1) office	2) agent	3) operation		
	Ответ:				
23	1) coming	2) arrival	3) incoming		
	Ответ:				
24	1) book	2) reservation	3) preserve		
	Ответ:				
25	1) lift	2) journey	3) hitch-hike		
	Ответ:				

Fill in the gaps with the given words

courage / rate / shiver / genuinely / performers

Even the most experienced 26	_ suffer from stagefright. Sometimes
this can be so extreme that it almost completely	paralyses the person. They stand in
the wings, their heart beating at a 27	of 130 or 135 a minute and
often seriously think about not going on. Some	even find it impossible to remember
the performance at all after it is over. Others 28	believe they have
completely forgotten all their lines or one in par	ticular. Most feel ill. They sweat and
29, and their stomachs ma	ke strange noises. Considering the
agonies that even such well-known actors as D	ustin Hoffman or Robert de Niro go
through, it is surprising that less experienced per	rformers ever have the
to walk on stage at all.	So next time that you are feeling
nervous before a job interview or an oral exan	nination, remember you are in good
company. The world's top performers know e	exactly how you feel. They should.
They often feel a lot worse.	

Раздел 4: Лексика*

Change the words in capitals so that they fit in the text. Write the words in the gaps

21	Many of the world's biggest brand names had a very	
31	humble The car manufacturer	BEGIN
32	Porsche is no Whether you are a fan	EXCEPT
	of fast sports cars or not, reading about the	GROW
33	of a small business into a large	ORO W
	internationally renowned company makes interest for	
	reading.	
	This is the story of the company's rise to	EAMOUG
34	and covers eight decades and the	FAMOUS
35	book includes a wonderful of two	COLLECT
	hundred glossy photographs, including what is	
36	one of the most famous cars ever: the	SURE
	shiny Porsche 718 that will be forever associated with	
37	the actor James Dean, who famously	LEGEND
	crashed in 1955.	
38	This is a very classy coffee table book that is both	
20	and informative. It isn't cheap at £85,	ENJOY
39	but if you are a fan of sports cars,	GLAMOUR
40	you may well find it to resist.	POSSIBLE

Раздел 5: Грамматика

Choose the correct options below the text to fill in the gaps (41-45). Write the number of the correct answer in the box

Som	nething very	embarrassing	41		to me	while	I	42
	1	nome from sch	ool on the	e bus one day.	We 43 _			
a laı	igh at the back	of the bus whe	en I saw a t	friend from sch	ool. She			
44 _		at the front,	so I ran	up and sat dow	n behind	her, pull	ling	her
pony	ytail and shouti	ing, "Hi there, l	Rebecca!"	I felt so stupid	when a m	an I		
45 _		_ before turne	d round! ".	Actually, my na	ame's And	lrew."		
]							
41	1) happened	2)	was happe	ning	3) ha	d happer	ied	
	Ответ:							
42	1) used to tra	vel 2) tra	velled	3) wa	s travellin	g		
	Ответ:							
43	1) have had	2) were hav	ring 3)	had				
	Ответ:							
44	1) used to sit	2)	sat	3) was si	tting			
	Ответ:							
45	1) had never	seen 2) neve	er saw	3) never seen				
	Ответ:							

Change the verbs in capitals so that they fit in the text. Write the words in the gaps

	As it was Sunday I got up and had breakfast in my	
46	dressing gown. I until well after 11	GET DRESSED
	o'clock. I put on a long-sleeved jumper at first, but	
47	immediately my mind. It was far	CHANGE
10	too hot outside and I spent the whole day	WEAD
48	just a short-sleeved cotton shirt and	WEAR
	shorts. I started thinking.	
	Personally, I don't think those shoes go with that	
40	dress. I mean red and blue just don't match,	
49	they? And as far as those earrings	DOING
50	concerned, well they really don't	BE
	suit her — someone with short hair should not be	
	wearing long ones like that.	

Раздел 6: Грамматика*

Fill in the gaps in the text with one word for each

Many parents believe that having a home computer is an investment
51 the future of their children and they often pay more
a thousand pounds for a product they do not fully
understand. According to the recent survey, over two-thirds
parents firmly believe in the educational importance of
personal computers. But as the pressure on parents to buy an extremely
sophisticated and expensive equipment increases, the concern
54 growing in Britain over the real educational value of
55 computer.
The concern comes as schools are being encouraged by private industry
invest in 57 latest technology. The
government also intends to make an access 58 computers
easier in schools 59 the best way to win what 60
calls the "Knowledge Race" against other nations.



МЕЖРЕГИОНАЛЬНАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА МПГУ ДЛЯ ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО ИНОСТРАННЫМ ЯЗЫКАМ 2017-2018 (АНГЛИЙСКИЙ)

II ТУР

ЗАДАНИЯ ДЛЯ 9 КЛАССА

Вариант № 2

Вариант 2

Раздел 1: Аудирование

Listen to the recording and decide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

	1
1	Brad Andrews doesn't know why DJs have become so popular today.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
2	The job of a DJ involves mixing tracks to create a totally new sound.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
3	Dedicated clubbers can go to another country for a night to enjoy music
	and come back home next day.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
4	A gig requires much preparation, approximately 2 or 3 hours.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:

5	There is a tendency for famous musicians to separate from DJs in creative
	work.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
Com	plete the sentences according to the recording. Use one word for each
6	The quality of your time in the club depends very much on the of the DJ.
7	A lot of DJs should have a in music to be able to compose gigs.
8	People go to see their favourite DJs like go to see bands.
9	The speaker needs to relax his mind by doing
	to get ready for the concert.
10	programmes can now be used to make tracks quicker.

Раздел 2: Чтение

Read the text and do the test. Write the number of the correct answer in the box

Hot weather makes your heart pump harder, and if you're not very fit, you start to understand why the majority of mountain rescue statistics are made up from summer walkers suffering heart attacks. Heat exhaustion is quite easy to get when you're making a great physical effort. It happens when your body can't produce enough sweat to keep you cool.

The answer is to keep up your water intake. It's a good idea to drink a pint of water for every 10 degrees Fahrenheit every 24 hours. So, if the temperature is in the 70s, and you are doing a five-hour walk, you'll need a minimum of around one and a half pints of water. It's vital that you don't wait until you develop a raging thirst before you stop for a drink keep taking regular swigs from your water bottle.

Many walkers flavour their water with fruit juice, which makes it a lot more palatable. You could even use one of the isotonic drinks made for athletes, which replace the body's salts lost through sweating. Powders such as Dioralyte, which you may have in the house as a treatment for diarrhoea, will do the job just as well, as its main aim is also effective rehydration.

Given that evaporation is your body's cooling mechanism, you can help things along with an external application of water. Soaking your hat with water is a great way to cool the head, though if the sun is beating down, it will probably dry off almost immediately. Better still then if you can plunge into a river or the sea fully-clothed. And if that's not possible, then at least take off your boots and socks and paddle in a cool stream.

Walking in the heat increases the rate at which your feet swell, which can lead to feeling the feet tight in your boots. Cool water from a stream reduces any swelling and helps general foot comfort. At the same time, you can check out your feet for signs of blisters. Extra sweating makes the skin softer and increases the chance of blisters forming, in the same way as when water leaks into your boots and gets to your feet.

As for what clothing you wear, this should be lightweight and reasonably loose-fitting. Tight clothing will feel uncomfortable and may even lead to the formation of an irritating rash known as "prickly heat" on your skin. The answer, if this does develop, is to try and stay cool as much as possible. Do this

by either keeping in the shade, or washing the affected area with cold water, but without soap. But prevention is by far the best approach, so keep your clothing light.

It's understandable to want to remove any extraneous clothing when it's extremely hot, but it doesn't really make much sense to take off T-shirts. The sun's rays can be quite strong, and shoulders are always very sensitive to sunburn. This is the worst place to be red and sore when you are wearing a heavy rucksack on your back. Wearing shorts can also create problems for walkers, as the backs of the legs can catch the sun very easily.

In fact, those days when an apparently harmless breeze is blowing can be the most deceptive. It might not feel so hot, so you probably won't notice the damage being done so soon. As on every other day then, a good strong sun cream should therefore be applied to any skin which is exposed. Make the most of the summer, but treat the sun with the respect it deserves.

	11	The writer says that hot weather
		1) is the main cause of heart attacks.
		2) requires walkers to have frequent drinks.
		3) ensures mountain walkers stay fit.
		Ответ:
	12	What does the writer say about <i>Dioralyte?</i>
L		1) It helps to reduce sweating.
		2) It prevents the loss of body salts.
		3) It works the same way as an isotonic drink.
		Ответ:
	13	According to the writer, it's better to wear loose-fitting clothing because
Į		1) it keeps you cool.
		2) it is very light.
		3) it is less likely to create problems for your skin.
		Ответ:

14	The walkers are especially at risk when
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
	1) their sun protection isn't efficient enough.
	2) they have suffered an injury.
	3) when they are unaware of the heat.
	Ответ:
15	The text has been designed for
	1) mountain walkers.
	2) unfit walkers.
	3) people who decide to walk in hot weather.
	Ответ:
D	ecide if the sentences are True, False or Not stated according to the
te	ext. Write the number of the correct answer in the box
	7
16	The ideal way to maintain the necessary amount of hydration is to take
16	The ideal way to maintain the necessary amount of hydration is to take regular drinks.
16	
16	regular drinks.
16	regular drinks. 1) True
16	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False
16	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False
16	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated
	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated Other:
16	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated Other: According to the text, your feet might suffer when they are wet.
	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated OTBET: According to the text, your feet might suffer when they are wet. 1) True
	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated Other: According to the text, your feet might suffer when they are wet. 1) True 2) False
	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated OTBET: According to the text, your feet might suffer when they are wet. 1) True
	regular drinks. 1) True 2) False 3) Not stated Other: According to the text, your feet might suffer when they are wet. 1) True 2) False

18	Your shoulders can't be damaged by the sun's rays, so keep your T-shirt
	off when it's hot.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
19	If you feel a light breeze, the sun's power has been reduced.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:
20	A good imported sunscreen cannot protect your skin when the sun is
	shining.
	1) True
	2) False
	3) Not stated
	Ответ:

Раздел 3: Лексика

Choose the correct words below the text to fill in the gaps (21-25). Write the number of the correct answer in the box

One	One of the most difficult decisions is choosing what to do for a			
21_	1 For example, do you want to follow a definite career, and			
22 _	22 a low salary at the beginning, but have good prospects in			
a co	mpany? Or are you r	nore interested in tak	ing any kind of work, because	
you	you 23 money? In fact, a good 24 can be			
diffi	cult to find. In that of	case, why not take a	temporary one? You will gain	
som	e useful experience. R	emember that even if	you have the right	
25 _	, you	may have to attend a	lot of interviews before you get	
the p	positions of your drear			
	- 1			
21	1) salary	2) living	3) work	
	J			
	Ответ:			
22	1) gain	2) take	3) earn	
	Ответ:			
22		2) 1	2) 1	
23	1) get	2) need	3) ask	
	0			
	Ответ:			
24	1) job	2) work	3) seat	
	1) 100	2) WOIK	3) scat	
	Ответ:			
25	1) exams	2) experiences	3) qualifications	
		, .	· •	
	Ответ:			

Fill in the gaps with the given words

so / remains / another / them / number

The gorilla experiment is famous in modern psychology. Participants are asked
to watch a video of friends playing an informal game of ball and count the $\overline{26}$
of times the ball is passed from one player to
27 Halfway through the game, someone wearing a gorilla
costume walks into the shot and begins to take part in the game. The figure
on screen for around nine seconds. The strange thing is
that the viewers are 29 busy counting the number of passes
that around half of 30 regularly fail to notice the gorilla at all.
When these people are told about the gorilla, they are amazed to think they
could have missed it.

Раздел 4: Лексика*

Change the words in capitals so that they fit in the text. Write the words in the gaps

31	At his last trial, nobody believed in Arthur's	
32	He had been accused of the	INNOCENT
32	of a valuable Chinese vase, and was	THIEF
33	also charged with ten other The	OFFEND
34	value of the goods was said to be	STEAL
35	over £20,000. Arthur said in his own	DEFEND
	that the vase had been put into his car	ACCIDENT
36	He also pointed out that the Chinese vase was a fake,	
37	and was almost The judge did not	WORTH
	believe Arthur's story. He told Arthur he was a	
38	hardened and that he deserved a	CRIME
39	severe Then the judge sentenced	PUNISH
	Arthur to five years' . Arthur just	PRISON
40	smiled. He had spent most of his life in prison and so	
	he was used to it.	

Раздел 5: Грамматика

Choose the correct options below the text to fill in the gaps (41-45). Write the number of the correct answer in the box

I had	d been asking my pare	ents for months to let i	me 41 a mobile
phor	ne and they eventually	42	to buy me one. Keen to show i
off,	I 43	it with me when I v	went out with my friends one night.
By 1	10pm no one 44	me, so	o I thought I'd impress everyone by
<u>ma</u> k	ing a call. As soon as	I got my phone out of	the bag I realized I
45 _	the	e TV remote control w	ith me.
41	1) to have	2) have	3) having
	Ответ:		
42	1) agreed	2) had agreed	3) agree
	Ответ:		
43	1) had taken	2) used to take	3) took
	Ответ:		
44	1) had phoned	2) would phone	3) phoned
	Ответ:		
45	1) took	2) taken	3) had taken
	Ответ:		

Change the verbs in capitals so that they fit in the text. Write the words in the gaps

46	Last summer while my parents and I	DRIVE
47	to the coast to spend our holiday with some relatives our car After we on the road for nearly three hours, steam began to pour	BREAK DOWN BE
	from the engine and we had to stop. My parents, who	
	know nothing about mechanics, were extremely	
	relieved when another driver pulled over and offered	
	to help. When his daughter Eilean stepped out of the	CANI/NOT
49	passenger seat I help noticing how	CAN / NOT
	incredibly tall she was. We spent the whole time	
50	chatting and laughing as if we each	KNOW
	other for years.	

Раздел 6: Грамматика*

Fill in the gaps in the text with one word for each

Unfortunately, those clubs that depend [51] serving alcohol to
make a profit are less keen on the idea 52 allowing
youngsters in. But places 53 as Whirl-Y-Gig, which opens
From 9pm-2am, aim 54 prove them wrong. The Barefoo
Boogie, in Highgate, north-west London is another venue 55
nosts regular mixed-generation nights. Elizabeth Payne, 56
runs the twice-monthly club, says it's a unique evening 57
everyone. "It is one of the only places where I can go to 58
my three children, whose ages range from two to fourteen, confident that we'l
all have 59 good time," she says. Places where parents can
ake their children and know they'll 60 safe are useful for
hose days when you have trouble getting a babysitter.